RANSOM COUNTY 

COMMISSIONER’S PROCEEDINGS

APRIL 3, 2001

9:00 A.M.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Ron Torbenson.  All members were in attendance with the exception of Steve Dick.

Forest Service representatives Bryan Stotts, Colleen Rufsvold, Curt Glasoe and John Lackner met with the Board to update them on various projects and to present an up-dated Maintenance Agreement for the Board’s approval and signatures.  Ron Torbenson asked that Wayne Jones look over the Maintenance Agreement and give his approval for the Commission’s signatures.

Steve Dick joined the meeting at 9:15.  

Terry Brown and several members of the Personnel Committee met with the Board regarding vacation and sick leave benefits.  Proposed changes to the current employee policy manual were taken under advisement by the Commissioners, to be addressed at a later time.

At the March 20th Commission meeting, discussion was had regarding page 19 of the Employee Policy Manual where it stated “Department Heads may authorize vacation leave requests of 2 days or less without Commissioner’s approval”.  County employees were to contact their portfolio holders with any comments regarding striking the words “2 days or less without Commissioner’s approval”.  Having heard no opposition to the same, Jon Wiltse made a motion to change that sentence in the Policy Manual to read “Department Heads authorize vacation leave requests.”  Patty Carlblom seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

Chad Swanson with Computer Professionals, Inc. and Marie Anderson met with the Board regarding soils implementation.  The program which Swanson has will interface with our current tax system.  Stutsman County has agreed to go with this program.  It will cost $2,500.  Patty Carlblom motioned to contract with Computer Professionals for this program and Steve Dick seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

The minutes of the March 20, 2001 meeting were discussed.  Patty would like to see the dollar amounts of the bids included in the minutes.  Steve Dick moved to approve the minutes with those changes and Patty Carlblom seconded.  All voting in favor.  Motion carried.

Ottertail Power Company and Grotberg Electric had contacted the Auditor regarding  having a Contract drawn up before they begin with the new heating system.  Wayne Jones will look into this.

Estimates for cabling were presented from Bergstrom Electric in the amount of  $2,895.00 and Dell-Comm, Inc. in the amount of $3,702.75.  After discussion, Kevin Bishop made a motion to accept the proposal of Bergstrom Electric in the amount of $2,895.00.  Jon Wiltse seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

Correspondence from the following were reviewed:

1. Information Technology Department, Bismarck, ND

2. ND County Commissioner’s Association, Bismarck, ND

The correspondence from Lake Agassiz Regional Council was again discussed.  Kevin Bishop made a motion that we sign the following:

1. Equal Employment Opportunity/Affirmative Action Policy

2. Resolution Supporting Assisted Housing Programs

3. Fair Housing Resolution

4. Code of Conduct

5. Contract for Professional Services

Jon Wiltse seconded the motion.  All in favor.  Motion carried.

Val Lukes met with the Board regarding the marriage license program.  Most counties are going to go with the Association of Counties program at a cost of $250.00.  This cost will increase to $400.00 after April 16, 2001.  One county was adopting their own program and Val was looking into this.  The Commission will support whatever decision Val makes on this issue.

Scott Olerud, Daran Sagvold and Ron Sveum, Jr. of Sandoun Township met with the Board regarding the cost of opening their drain.  They were wondering if some of the Forest Service monies couldn’t be given back to the Township to help in this area.  After a lengthy discussion, Jon Wiltse made a motion to match up to $1800.00 from the General fund, provided the Township could raise their half.  Steve Dick seconded the motion.  Patty Carlblom clarified that this is a one-year deal only.  Motion carried unanimously.

Marie Anderson reported to the Board that Governor Hoeven had signed Bill 2068 regarding inundated land.  This will eliminate a lot of the tax reduction for inundated acres in our County.

Ron Torbenson recessed the meeting.

ATTEST:

_________________________                       _____________________________

Connie Gilbert

Ransom County Auditor                            

